
KEY DATES 

Message from our Campus Principal  

Friday 7 August 2020 

College Principal  
Anthony Rodaughan 

Campus Principal 
Cleo Lazaris 

School Hours: 8:25am - 2:50pm  
Students are supervised from 8:10am - 3:00pm 

Churchill Campus 

PH: (03) 5165 0600 
PO Box 3411 
MORWELL Business Centre, 3841 

EMAIL: kurnai.co@education.vic.gov.au 

 5 August—   

current 

REMOTE LEARNING  

 10—14 August CAREERS WEEK –ONLINE YEAR 9 STUDENTS 

18 September  END OF TERM 3 

Cleo Lazaris 
Campus Principal 

By the time this newsletter is published all students across Victoria will be learning remotely.  It 



Some of you might be familiar with the slab area in front of the Art rooms.  We have begun beautifying this space 
with outdoor gym equipment.  Our new gym equipment has been well received by staff and students and is used 
at recess, lunch time and after school!   
 
In addition, we will put in a gazebo to provide sheltered seating, and along with trees and bench seats, that area 
will be a comfortable and pleasant place to be. 

So far this year we have added a number of sheltered seating areas outside of the canteen.  The structures have 

provided a lovely place for our students to eat their lunch and be protected from the elements. 
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Message from our Principal continues…….. 

    

Just as we continue to make improvements to our Teaching and Learning program, each year we also try to 
improve the physical environment of our Campus.  Last year we saw the refurbishment of our Science Wing with 
two new Science rooms and a Seminar space.  
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Year 7 News   

Darren Campbell 

Year 7 Team Leader 

campbell.darren.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Log in to Station Year 7 

In addition to the parent/guardian sms and reminder sent out to students 
earlier this week, it is crucial that we keep communication open by phone, 
Compass and Teams. All students are familiar with how to keep informed and 
contact their teachers. All laptops, on re!怀�l laptopso�e w儒7
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Year 8 News   

Lindy Gumpold 

Year 8 Team Leader 

gumpold.galinde.g@edumail.vic.gov.au 

What a short start to week 4 of Term 3. All Year 8 students are to be congratulated 
for the way in which they all positively embraced the mandatory requirement of 
wearing masks to school. The wearing of masks is such  an important part of trying to 
keep everyone safe during COVID19 and the way that the Year 8s stepped up and 
wore their masks is to be commended.   After one day at school wearing masks we 
are now back to remote learning.  

THE YEAR 8 TEAM 

We all learnt so much about remote learning the first time. This time around we 
have taken many of the suggestions from both parents and students and tried to 
improve on the remote learning.  

Things that will be quickly noticed by students and families are the reduction in the 
number of Learning Tasks that are being set for each class during the week as well 
as the schedule of online classes that have been set for the students.   

A copy of this schedule has been placed in the Teams Form Group and a copy will 
be posted out to all families.  

During remote learning as we do not see the students everyday it is important to 

make sure that if things are not going well, please contact either the classroom 
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Year 9 News  
Remote learning has commenced once again, and this time, I know we are all well 
prepared and ready to take on the challenge. The last few weeks have seen students 
enjoying all the things that onsite schooling has to offer, playing basketball with 
friends, enjoying a snack and a chat together at recess, and collaborating with 
teachers and peers in the classroom to undertake great learning.  

As we pivot to remote learning, its important that we all keep up these positive and 
enjoyable aspects of schooling even though it may look a little different. Face time a 
friend at recess break, call or message teachers on Teams to ask a question, take on 
physical activities and challenges through social media, I hear Tik-Tok dances are a 
great way to exercise with friends remotely. One of the things we learned here at the 
Year 9 Team last time we did remote learning is the importance of routine. Keeping 
up a regular routine is a great way to keep up with classwork and it’s great for your 
mental health and wellbeing.  

Glen Stephenson 

Year 9 Team Leader 

stephenson.glen.t@edumail.vic.gov.au 

THE YEAR 9 TEAM 

Lisa Knowles Dave Frendo 

Corryn Evans Rachel Dodd 

Elyse Derricot Chris Flake 

    

Teacher Liaisons 
 
9A & 9D Glen Stephenson Glen.Stephenson@education.vic.gov.au 
9A & 9D Corryn Evans  Corryn.Evans@education.vic.gov.au 
 
9B  Lisa Knowles  Lisa.Knowles@education.vic.gov.au 
9B  Rachel Dodd  Rachel.Dodd@education.vic.gov.au 
 
9C  Chris Flake   Christopher.Flake@education.vic.gov.au 
9C  Elyse Derricot  Elyse.Derricott@education.vic.gov.au 

Communication with Students 

Communication with students will primarily be done via Microsoft teams and email. 
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Year 10 News  

Jenny Horner 

Year 10 Team Leader 

horner.jenny.m@edumail.vic.gov.au 
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